
















Middle and 
High School 

Rallies—coming 
March 3 and 

March 4! 
 

Registration has begun.  See Linda to sign up before February 12!! 

YOUTH MINISTRY NIGHTS: 
 

February 9 (Valentine's Day Dance) & 24 (Religious Education/Faith Sharing) 
March 10 (RE/FS) and 27 (NET Spring break retreat) 
April 14 (RE/FS) & 28 (RE/FS)   and  May 12 (party) 

    

Thank you to all of  you who donated Christmas gifts in 2017 for 
the Lemelson school children!  Because of  you, we were able to 
sponsor 3 entire classrooms!      
The children have already sent thank you notes for their presents.  
When we delivered the gifts this year, one child asked for permis-
sion not to open her gift at the school party because she wanted to 

have a present under her Christmas tree.  Your generosity surely makes a difference in the 
lives of  these children.  May God continue to bless you and your families and the children 
from Lemelson. ~Linda Walsh and Karen McBee� � � � � �
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We now accept American Express & Discover, for Online    
Giving contributions and/or Build the Future Campaign 
pledges besides Visa & MasterCard! (not available in the 
gift shop nor scrip)  

The Scrip Ministry raises funds for St. Rose of Lima Catholic Church 
through the sale of gift and debit cards from participating local and 
national vendors.  St. Rose purchases the cards at a discount and then 
sells them to parishioners for full face value. 
Hundreds of vendors participate, ranging from grocery stores to  
restaurants, gasoline stations to book stores, electronics to sporting 
goods.  Scrip is even available for airlines, hotels, cinemas, catalogs, 
and Dennis Uniforms!  Almost anything you buy can be bought with 
Scrip. 
Since its inception in 1997, the St. Rose Scrip Ministry has raised 
$110,000.00 for the church.  All proceeds go towards our Build the 
Future Campaign.   
Scrip can be purchased before and after each Mass on the  
weekends or in the parish office, Monday through Thursday 10 AM 
to 4 p.m.   
Volunteers are needed to sell scrip before and after weekend Masses. 
Contact ministry coordinator Debbie Gunderman, 750-5255/
joderg@aol.com to join the Scrip Ministry. 
You can download the order forms on their webpage at                   
http://strosereno.com/scrip-order-form 

If you wish assistance in the receiving of Holy         
Communion, please notify one of our ushers so that 
the celebrant or an Extra Ordinary Minister of Holy 
Communion will come to where you are  seated. 

•SUNDAY MORNING TELEVISION MASS:  KOLO, Channel 8, 
9A  
•SUNDAY MORNING RADIO MASS: KIHM-920 AM   Radio, 5A 
& 9A  
•24 hour Catholic Programs on  Immaculate Heart Radio:  920A 
The Catholic Channel: Sirius XM Radio Channel 129 

Pray the Patriotic Rosary  
4th Thursday of every month 
7pm in St. Mary’s Chapel, St 

Rose of Lima Church                    
All are welcome! 

Issues of Peace and Justice 
We are reminded in today’s 1st reading that there 
was a time when people with leprosy were 
“declared unclean,” and separated from the rest 

of society.  This was, of course, for the good reason to keep the 
disease from spreading.  Jesus’ reaction to lepers must have 
been astounding to those who witnessed it or heard about it.  
He did not shy away from lepers, but rather recognized their 
fundamental dignity as persons and approached them and 
touched them.  Healing came from that touch. 

We might ask ourselves whom we consider “lepers,” 
or “untouchables” in our lives.  Whom do we shy away from 
out of fear?  A panhandler who dares to approach us? An immi-
grant or refugee? A formerly incarcerated person (e.g. “ex-
con”)?  Someone wearing attire from a far away place (e.g. a 
turban, a hijab)?  Someone who seems mentally ill?  Someone 
who simply has a different color of skin? 

Pope Benedict XVI reminds us that Jesus brought us 
the true image of God: “Love of neighbor is thus shown to be 
possible in the way proclaimed by the Bible, by Jesus. It con-
sists in the very fact that, in God and with God, I love even the 
person whom I do not like or even know. This can only take 
place on the basis of an intimate encounter with God, an en-
counter which has become a communion of will, even affecting 
my feelings. Then I learn to look on this other person not sim-
ply with my eyes and my feelings, but from the perspective of 
Jesus Christ. His friend is my friend. Going beyond exterior 
appearances, I perceive in others an interior desire for a sign of 
love, of concern. This I can offer them not only through the 
organizations intended for such purposes, accepting it perhaps 
as a political necessity. Seeing with the eyes of Christ, I can 
give to others much more than their outward necessities; I can 
give them the look of love which they crave” (Deus Caritas 
Est, God Is Love, #18). 

Pro-Life League is going digital this year with their annual signa-
ture ad commemorating the tragic Roe v. Wade decision that 
legalized abortion on demand in the US. Instead of a one day ad 
in the paper, (with decreased readership and rising costs) PLL 
will place a billboard near the “Spaghetti Bowl” for one month 
with several pro-life messages! Please support by contributing. 
Volunteers are at back of church or go to 
www.nevadarighttolife.org/ad. Help build the culture of LIFE! 

Parish Celebration 
for Rite of Election 
The St. Rose Parish Community will cele-
brate the Rite of Sending for adults on Sun-
day, February 18, 2018, during the 10:30 

morning Mass. 
Our catechumens and candidates are beginning their final pe-
riod of preparation and purification leading to their initiation 
into the Roman Catholic Church.  They have found strength in 
God’s grace and support in our community’s prayers and exam-
ple. 
Now they ask that they be recognized for the progress they have 
made in their spiritual formation. They desire our blessings and 
prayers as they go forth to the Rite of Election celebrated by 
Bishop Calvo.  The Rite of Election will be celebrated at St. 
Rose of Lima on February 18, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. 
Please keep our catechumens, candidates, and Catholics seeking 
completion of their initiation sacraments in your prayers. 


